NCCEAPA 46" State Business Meeting
September 27,2019 @ 10:00 am
Crowne Plaza Hickory
1385 Lenoir-Rhyne Blvd., SE, Hickory, NC 28602

SOUTH CENTRAL DISTRICT REPORT

The South-Central District, met Friday, March 8, 2019 at the Crowne Plaza, Hickory, NC. This location was
chosen due to the South-Central District hosting the NCCEAPA State Meeting at the same location, Members
enjoyed a delicious buffet breakfast

Dana Braswell, President presented Beth Cloninger with a gift as outgoing president.

Our 2019-2020 Officers were Installed by Dana Braswell, President, with a biker them; all were dressed in
leather.

President — Lisa Forrest, Stanly County

Ist VP — Pam Layfield, Anson County

2nd VP — Julie Campbell, Alexander County

Secretary — Nancie Mandeville, Union County

Treasurer — Christine Barrier, Cabarrus County (two-year term)

Advisor — Beth Cloninger, Catawba County

Cindy Beason, Director of Sales/Catering of the Crowne Plaza, took members on a tour of the facility.

We took a lunch break for a salad, potato, and soup bar. After the meeting resumed the half-n-half winner was
drawn which was Susan Johnson and she won $34.00.

We continued the afternoon session with planning of the State Meeting.

The South-Central District, met Friday, August 9, 2019, at the Moore County Cooperative Extension Office.
We had our normal business meeting. Cathy James was recognized as the South-Central Administrative
Professional of the Year. Dana Braswell then recognized the current slate of officers for 2018-2019 and gave
each a small token of her appreciation. Dana also recognized the upcoming new slate of officers for 2019-
2020.

Lisa Forrest, 1+ VP, presented Dana Braswell with a git as outgoing President.

Before lunch members did a trial run of the team building activities that are planned for the State Meeting.
Members then enjoyed a choice of grilled chicken salad, chicken salad wrap or deli sandwich, and pasta salad
or homemade chips. After the meeting resumed the half-and-half winner was drawn which was Christine
Barrier, she won $36.00.

After lunch we reconvened with Old Business and discussed the last-minute details for the State Meeting.

Carol Capel-Baldwin and Annie Freemen announced the spring meeting will be held in Richmond County with
a date to be announced later.

Respectfully submitted,
Dana Braswell, South Central District President



